#### **Regulatory Committee's Chairs' reports**

## **Planning Committee**

The Planning Committee has met twice since the last Full Council meeting

## 13th August 2024 Committee Meeting

Four Major applications were considered by the Committee which were all permitted.

An application for Minor development was deferred to the next meeting. A further application for Minor development was permitted.

An update report on 5 Boggs Cottage was also received.

### **10th September Committee Meeting**

Two Major applications were considered by the Committee which were all permitted.

Four applications for Minor development were considered and permitted.

An update report on Land at Doddlespool was received.

An application for financial assistance was considered and a grant of £5,000 was given.

**Cllr Paul Northcott** 

Chair

#### **Licensing and Public Protection Committee**

The Licensing and Public Protection Committee have met on two occasions since the last Full Council meeting:

#### 30 July, 2024

At the meeting Members, received the following Licensing reports:

- CONSUMPTION OF ALCOHOL IN LICENSED PAVEMENT AREAS/OFF SALES
- GAMBLING ACT 2005 REVIEW OF STATEMENT OF LICENSING PRINCIPLES (GAMBLING POLICY)

The Committee discussed a number of aspects of the report and agreed to the proposed recommendations that were set out in those reports.

The Committee also received the following Public Protection reports:

 FOOD SAFETY SERVICE PLAN 2024/25 AND REVIEW OFPERFORMANCE IN 2023/24

Members had a brief discussion on those reports and the Committee agreed and agreed that the consultation be carried out.

Since the last Full Council meeting the Licensing Sub Committee has met once and the Public Protection Sub Committee has met twice.

The minutes for the Public Protection Sub Committees held on 12<sup>th</sup> June and 10<sup>th</sup> July, 2024 were received and noted as a correct record

Cllr Joan Whieldon

Chair

# **17 September, 2024**

At the meeting Members, received the following Public Protection reports:

- GUIDANCE ON SUITABILITY CONSULTATION
- TAXI APPEALS UPDATE

•

Members had a brief discussion on those reports and the Committee agreed and agreed that the consultation be carried out.

Since the last Full Council meeting the Licensing Sub Committee had not met and and the Public Protection Sub Committee had met once.

The minutes for the Public Protection Sub Committees held on 11<sup>th</sup> September, 2024 were received and noted as a correct record